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20 July 2005

Senator Dianne Feinstein

United States Senate

Committee on the Judiciary

224 Dirksen Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510
Dear Senator Feinstein,

It is with great alarm that most American's fear the loss of their Constitutional rights, particularly the First Amendment that protects our religious freedoms and liberties and assures the separation of church and state. This threat comes from a radical religious sect of Christianity that is attempting to impose their religious beliefs and doctrines upon all Americans, particularly as it involves the Constitutional and human rights of women to be mothers by choice.

As a member of the Senate Judiciary Committee and an outspoken defender of women's right to be mothers by choice, I am enclosing a "Petition to the Congress to Nullify the "Unborn Victims of Violence Act of 2004 (H.R. 1997)", which violates the religious faith principles of Unitarian Universalism and other religious faiths, that was submitted to our elected representatives by the First Unitarian Church, Ithaca, NY.

Unitarian Universalism opposes any legislation of a theology of fetal personhood and the American Jewish Congress has affirmed, "Did you know that abortion can be a religious requirement? Not just permitted, but required?"--documents enclosed.

Our "Petition to the Congress" enumerates the violations of the 1st, 4th, 13th and 14th Amendments by H.R. 1997, which provides a strong Constitutional foundation for women's right to be mothers by choice and for our "Petition to the Congress". In addition to the supporting documentation enclosed, additional documentation can be found at our website:

http://unitarian.ithaca.ny.us/socialJusticeCouncil.html#petition

We regret that our "Petition to the Congress" was not responded to positively by Senator Clinton and ignored by our other Congressional Representatives. See enclosures and above website. The nomination of Justice Roberts to the U.S. Supreme Court is particularly alarming given his record of opposition to Roe v Wade and his statement that this historic decision was "wrongly decided and should be overruled". See the opposition to Justice Roberts's nomination by the Religious Coalition for Reproductive Choice, enclosed.

If Justice Roberts finds the constitutional arguments of privacy insufficient to support Roe v Wade, certainly the 1st, 4th, 13th and14th Constitutional Amendments provide a secure Constitutional foundation for Roe v Wade and the rights of women to be mothers by choice.

The Social Justice Council, First Unitarian Church, Ithaca, NY requests that you share this letter with enclosures to all Members, Senate Judiciary Committee and that you and other Senators take action to nullify the "Unborn Victims of Violence Act 2004 (H.R. 1997)" for the reasons specified in our "Petition to the Congress"

Respectively,

James W. Prescott, Ph.D.

Chair, Task Force on Women's Reproductive Rights, 2003-2004

Social Justice Council, First Unitarian Church 

Ithaca, New York 

cc:  
Martha Ferger


Chair, Social Justice Council


First Unitarian Church


Ithaca, New York

Enclosures

